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School of Religious Education 
 

Check us out on Facebook! 

   

Leadership Retreat is scheduled for  
Friday—Sunday, July 21-23, at  
St. Andrew’s Retreat Center in Valyermo.   
LEADER’S MEETING:  Monday, June 19th 
at 4PM in the Youth Ministry Room. 
 
 

We are looking for volunteers to help with  
Vacation Bible School from  

Monday, July 31 through August 4,  from 9am to 12 Noon. 
We need crafts people, singers/dancers, game directors, and 
greeters.  Please call Gwen at 949-837-7676, to volunteer.  
This will also count as service hours for your high school 

Confirmation AND you will have fun and make new friends! 
So call and VOLUNTEER! 

 

Liturgy of the Word for Children  
During the summer, Liturgy of the Word for Children will 
continue to meet during the 10:45am Mass.  We are most 
grateful to our dedicated teachers who share the Word of 
God with all our children during the entire year.  For more 
information about Liturgy of the Word, please call the SRE 
Office:  949-837-7676. 

 
 

The SRE Office hours for the summer are:   
9am to 12 noon and 1pm to 4:30pm,  
Mondays through Thursdays. 
Our office phone is:  949-837-7676.   
Registration forms have been sent to SRE families and we 

encourage you to enroll your students ASAP—this will help 
us better plan our classes and also order textbooks  

and supplies in a timely manner.   
New families may register at the SRE Office.   
We hope you all have a wonderful summer! 

 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Please see related article below.   

Registration forms are available in the SRE Office. 

 

St. Nicholas Parish Vacation Bible School 
July 31st—August 4th; 9AM to 11:45AM 

Games, Prayers, Bible Stories,  
Music/Sing-Alongs, Snacks. 

Cost:  $30 per child 
Ages 5 to 12 years. 

Registration forms are available  
in the SRE Office. 

For more information: Call the SRE Office 
at 949-837-7676. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS... 
 
to all our graduating Seniors! 
Godspeed as you embark 
on this new life journey!! 

 

         

 

City of Laguna Woods 
SHREDDING 
Drop-Off Event 
 

The City of Laguna Woods and Waste Management of 
Orange County will host their next quarterly shredding 
event on Friday, June 30th from 12:30 to 3:30PM in the 

parking lot of St. Nicholas Church. 
Parishioners/Residents will be able to drop-off sensitive 

documents for shredding by a bonded company at a secure 
facility.  Please note:  This is a drop-off event only; 

documents will NOT be shredded on-site. 
Limited space—no more than 5 bags or boxes per vehicle. 

No newspapers or magazines; remove binders and  
large binder clips—staples or paper clips are okay. 
Remain in your vehicle—this is a drive-thru event!   

Staff will unload your documents for you.  For more 
information, call City Hall at 949-639-0500. 

  We have a “Lost and Found”  
  for items that have been left  
  in the Church. 
 

If you think you may have left something in the 
Church, we encourage you to come and check for it 
in our Lost and Found.  
It will be available on the weekends, and you may 
ask an Usher to assist you after Mass. Items that 
have not been “found” by their owners will be 
either donated or discarded. 
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PASTORAL SERVICES APPEAL   
THANK YOU to the families that  
have returned their PSA Pledge Cards.   
 
 

To date we have received the following:        
Pledges:   $154,268 (62% of expanded goal) 
# Families: 364 families (36% of goal of 1000 families) 
Payments: $112,745.23 

 

We have reached our Diocesan goal of $104,000 and all 
donations over that amount will be returned to St. Nicholas to 

be used exclusively for our parking lot and lighting project. 
 

We are currently at 62% of our expanded goal of $250,000. 
 

There is still time to make your pledge/donation.   
No amount is too small, and will be appreciated! 

We ask you to prayerfully consider making a donation. 
 

You may drop your pledge card or donation envelope in 
the collection basket, mail it, or bring it  

to the Parish Office.   
THANK YOU! 

 

 

PARISH OFFICE STAFF 
 
 

 

Parish Liturgical Secretary:           Cate Wolski 
Business Manager:     Irma Contreras 
Receptionist/Records:                   Karen Falagrady 
Ministry to Sick & Homebound:     Barbara Price 
Director, Youth Ministry:               Gwen Wieser 
Director, Religious Education:   Gwen Wieser 
SRE Secretary/Admin Assistant:   Alfonso Lopez 
Music Ministry:                              Emett Loera 
Plant Supervisor:                          Steve Burton 
 
 

SCHOOL OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:   (949) 837-7676 
VIETNAMESE MINISTRIES:             (949) 837-1090, Ext. 116 
Sr. Maria Loan Tran, LHC:            (949) 837-1090, Ext 137 

Are you called to be a cloistered Nun? 
 

Praising unceasingly.  Blessing by intercession.  Preaching 
through a life of contemplation.  Single, Catholic women 

between the ages of 18 and 38 are invited to experience a taste 
of the life of a cloistered Dominican Nun.   Contact Sr. Joseph 

Marie, O.P., Vocation Directress, at vocations @nunsmenlo.org. 
Or visit our website:  http://nunsmenlo.org/discernment-days/,  

to learn more and to register for one of our “Come and See 
Days,” Saturdays— July 15, October 21 or January 13, 2018. 

Event is free; all meals provided.  Space is limited!! 

 
 

3PM—The Hour of Mercy 
 

Come and join the Hour of Mercy Prayer Group 
in St. Nicholas Church. 

Chaplets of Divine Mercy and the Holy Rosary  
are recited at 3PM weekdays. 

Chaplets and Stations of the Cross  
are prayed on Fridays.   
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Phuong Nguyen, a former 
Seminarian here at St. Nicholas 

Parish, was ordained on Saturday, 
June 10th at St. Columban Church 
in Garden Grove.  The Ordination 

Program is shown on the left. 
 
 
 
 

 
Fr. Phuong Nguyen celebrated a 

Mass of Thanksgiving at  
St. Nicholas Parish on  

Sunday, June 11th, then attended  
a reception in his honor  

in the Parish Center. 

 

DON’T FORGET US! 
 

During the summer the food  
supplies diminish due to a  
decrease in Food Drives, while 
the food needs in the Community remain the same. 

 

Don’t forget to donate your non-perishable food 
supplies when you come to weekend Mass!  Items can 

be placed in the barrels outside the Church.  
 

The South County Outreach Pantry provides a variety 
of non-perishable foods, and with cash donations are 

able to assist with produce, breads, dairy and meat 
products to help clients in need have balanced and 

nutritional meals.  THANK YOU! 
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The U.S. bishops invite the faithful to join a movement 
of prayer and sacrifice for the protection of life, 

marriage, and religious liberty in our country. Serious 
threats to each of these have raised unprecedented 

challenges to the Church and the nation. When 
confronted with challenges, our Lord calls us to 

sacrifice and pray. Here’s what you can do: 

PRAY:  Pray the Rosary, visit our Lord in Adoration, 
attend Mass, offer up special intentions during Mass. 

FAST:  Offer a sacrifice of love, such as fasting, 
abstaining from meat.  Make other small sacrifices or 

offer up an act of charity.   

In memory of the Lord’s sacrifice for us, make a 
personal commitment to join the U.S. Bishops in this 

very important effort. 

 

A Prayer for Father’s Day 
 

St. Joseph, guardian of Jesus and 
chaste husband of Mary, you 

passed your life in loving 
fulfillment of duty.  You supported  

the holy family of Nazareth with 
the work of your hands. 

Kindly protect all the fathers 
who trustingly come to you. 

You know their aspirations, their 
hardships, their hopes. 

They look to you because they 
know you will understand  

and protect them. 
You too knew trial, labor 

and weariness. 
But amid the worries of material  

life your soul was full of deep 
peace and sang out in true joy 

through intimacy with God’s Son  
entrusted to you and with Mary, 

his tender Mother. 
Assure those you protect that  

They do not labor alone. 
Teach them to find Jesus near 
them and to watch over him 
faithfully as you have done. 

—St. John XXIII 

 
 

Fr. Raphael  
is leaving St. Nicholas Parish 
 
 
 
At this time of year, the diocese makes new 

Priest assignments.  We have been 
informed that Fr. Raphael is being 

reassigned as of July 1st. 
 

We wish Fr. Raphael best wishes in this 
transition time and thank him for the 

service and presence that he has 
contributed to our Parish.   

 

Knowing that change is not easy for our 
Parishioners, as well as our Priests,  

we ask that you all please keep  
Fr. Raphael and all of our Priests  

in your prayers.   
 

We will have a farewell Reception in the 
Parish Center after the Masses  

next weekend. 

 
The Priests and Parish Staff  
wish all of our parishioners who 
are Fathers, and those who have 
been like a Father to others, 
a very Happy Father’s Day. 

EFFORTLESS 
The only thing that comes to a  
person without effort  
is old age. 
—Anonymous 

 
Many thanks to the group from the 
Council of Catholic Women and  
other volunteers who continue to 
clean the Church on a regular basis. 
Your efforts are appreciated! 


